
 

Vashon Presbyterian Church 
 Vashon Island, Washington 98070 

D E C E M B E R  2 0 1 7  

Listening to God, embracing all, living in joy 

Advent and Christmas 
Vashon Christmas Tree Lighting 

Right Here at VPC! 
 Saturday, December 2nd 5:30 PM 

 

Hanging of the Greens 
Our Traditional Decorating Party 

Sunday, December 3rd after Worship 
 

Congregational Meeting - Officer Elections 
Sunday, December 10th after Worship 

 

Deacon’s Soup Luncheon 
Sunday, December 10th after Worship 

 

Mary’s Place Giving Tree 
Deadline is Sunday, December 10th  

 

Book Club Christmas Gathering 
Supper, Gift Book Exchange 

Friday, December 15th 6:30 PM 
 

Special Christmas Coffee Hour 
Sunday, December 17th after Worship  

 
Longest Night Advent Spiral Service 

Wednesday, December 20th 7:00 PM - UMC 
 

Sunday Dec 24th 10 AM Service 
Special Music and Traditional Service  

 

Christmas Eve Service 
A Christmas Eve Candlelight Celebration  

Sunday, 24th 7:00 PM  
 

December 2017 Newsletter 

Arise, Shine, Your Light 
 Has Come! 

A Christmas Eve Celebration  
10 PM-Vashon Presbyterian Church 

Offering dedicated to:  Doctors Without 
Borders, Ebola Relief Mission 

 

Advent Calendar 
 

Presbyterians Today published a beautiful 
calendar for advent.  Copies sold out 
immediately.  We are sending a PDF version 
of this calendar in a separate attachment to 
each of our newsletter readers.  The calendar 
is a wonderful day-by-day journey through 
this advent season.  Although the order of 
pages is a little difficult to follow in the PDF 
version, it is definitely worth the effort.  You 
could also print out the calendar to use as your 

 
Congregational Meeting to Elect Elders/Deacons 

December 10, 2017 after worship 
 

Advent Christian Formation 
Pastor Leigh will be leading a four-week study on the 
season of Advent during the 9:00 am Christian Formation 
class time.  There is no need to prepare ahead, just come 
and join us.  We will be in scripture together, talk about 
where we find our hope, our love, our peace and our joy...  
and we will have a time of prayer with one another.  If 
you’re looking for something a little extra to add to 
preparing for Christmas, this just might be a good fit.  
We’ll listen to and learn from both the texts and from one 
another.  Come share your gifts and your heart with us.  
We’ll end by 9:45 am. 

Dedication of New Hymnals 
Due to several generous donations to the Memorial Fund 
new “Glory to God” hymnals have been purchased and 
will be dedicated in memory of Shirley Blake on 
December 3rd. The hymnals are a special remembrance  
that will be enjoyed for many years. You’ll notice that the 
covers are in Shirley’s favorite color, purple! 

Two VPC Services on December 24th  
VPC will have the usual Sunday 10 AM Service on the 
24th and a “Christmas Eve” candlelight service at 7 PM 
that day also. There will be special music  for both 
services. 
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Anticipating Christ’s Arrival 
 

The literal meaning of the word advent is “coming” or “arrival”. 
Parents looking forward to the birth of a child or friends anticipating a reunion after a long 
period of absence must prepare ahead of time for the big day.  Prepare the room, clean the 
house, stock the refrigerator, invite others to share your joy in the arrival of the one 
anticipated!  
As a Christian community, our time of waiting is also a time of preparing.  We prepare our 
hearts, we prepare our minds, we prepare our souls for the wonder of God’s message anew. 
We ask important questions like, “How can we help create a world in which a baby will 
not have to be born in a stable or hunted down by soldiers?”  “How can we help create a 
world where people will seek peace rather than violence?”  “How can we provide 
hospitality to the most vulnerable in God’s world?”  We ask these questions because to 
welcome the hungry, the imprisoned and the stranger is to welcome Christ himself. 
Historically, the primary sanctuary color of Advent is purple or blue, the colors of 
repentance, penitence and fasting, as well as the colors of royalty.   
 Advent is a time not only for remembering the coming of Christ in Bethlehem, but also for 
seeking to recognize God in our everyday lives, as God comes to us in our joys, sorrows, 
struggles and successes.  As we remember the birth of Jesus, and become more aware of 
Christ’s presence with us, we also live into hope in the One who brings eternal peace.   
Plan to attend worship each Sunday of Advent, as one avenue of becoming fully ready to 
celebrate the fullness of Christmas and the birth of God with us.  

Finding a New Rhythm 
There is something about habit, about following a well- worn path that provides a measure of 
comfort and stability to our lives.  Even though I tell myself I am a flexible person and just fine with 
change, I do tend to “settle in” all too easily to a rhythm of predictability and familiarity.   
Weekdays I  get up at 5:30am, read and pray, go for a walk, spend an hour practicing yoga every 
other day, review the day’s schedule, tackle e-mails, study and write, go for a more extended walk 
after lunch, tackle scheduled activities of the afternoon, go for a walk after dinner (a 15 minute walk 
after each meal does wonders to increase your body’s health and efficiency they say), make a phone 
call or two, watch some TV, read some more, go to bed around 10pm.  Weekends, of course, are for 
adventure, friends, family and worship. 
But now everything is up in the air!  Days I visit my mom are in flux.  There is no time for my usual 
routine on Sunday’s and Wednesdays.  Time for sermon writing at home has not yet found a 
predictable slot.  Ferry schedules demand notice. Friends seem to always have gatherings on 
Wednesday, my Vashon day.   
Just as I was bemoaning all this, I came across this wonderful quote from the astounding 13th century 
Persian poet, Rumi: 
Try not to resist the changes that come your way.  Instead let life live through you.  And do not worry that your 
life is turning upside down.  How do you know that the side you are used to is better than the one to come?” 
Indeed!  Thanks be to God for change in our lives and in our church.  How do we know that the side 

Advent Dreams and Visions 
 
Last night I had the strangest dream.  Inexplicably, I found myself walking casually through the 
White House. People nodded and smiled.  A landscape shift and I was sitting casually in the 
personal quarters of President and Michele Obama. Both were present.  The girls were there 
too. We were laughing.  I looked around the room.  There was a casual cluster of comfortable 
chairs for conversation, a kitchen sink (but no kitchen), a bed, a welcoming table with snacks 
and fruit. It seemed we had known each other for years.  I had the sense that time was important 
but wasn’t sure why.  A woman appeared who told me I needed to go right away or I would 
miss my plane.  “Oh”,  I said, “that’s right, I need to go home.  Is it too late?”  “Yes”, she said, 
“the plane is gone.  You will have to walk.”  “But I live in Washington”,  I protested.  “That’s 
OK”, said President Obama.  “Here are some boots.”  I awoke. 
 
Advent is a time for dreams and for visions, carrying deep meaning – and sometimes bearing 
the Word of God to us.  The prophet Isaiah’s vision of the Peaceful Kingdom has empowered 
Christians for centuries to center their lives on the justice and mercy of God (Isaiah 11: 1-10).  
Zechariah’s dream relays the import of his soon to be born son, John the Baptist. The angel 
Gabriel visits Mary in a dream, assuring her of God’s part in the birth of her son, Jesus.  People 
see visions and dream dreams and by the power of God’s Spirit, and the world is transformed. 
 
Will my dream transform the world?  Hardly.  But it already is having an effect on me.  During 
this time of Advent, as we contemplate the coming of Christ into our world and our lives once 
again, I am aware that I have yet a long journey ahead of me, as we all do as a church and a 
nation.  I know I am being called to let go of the past, strap on my metaphorical boots, center 
my life on the values of God, and with trust in God to guide me, begin the journey toward 
home.  Join me anyone? 
 
Blessings, 
Lynn 

 
Dear Ones of Vashon, 
 
If you’ve been in my office or in the Chapel during morning prayer or liturgy group, you 
probably have surmised that I love candles.  For a very long time, the single solitary flame of 
a candle calls my own spirit into a calm sense of wonder.  Anne Frank wrote in her diary that 
“a candle both defines and defies darkness.”  It is the first thing I do when I get to my office, 
before I hang up my coat or turn on the heat, I light the candle on my desk. 
 
We light candles every Sunday in worship, we keep a special one lit for the victims of gun 
violence in our nation.  We light candles on birthdays and at weddings, we light them for 
romance, we light them for centering, we light them to remember others or to lift our prayers.   
 
We light candles, I suspect, because we are drawn towards the light. 
 
As we proceed through this month together, we will light candles that we name, Hope, Love, 
Peace, Joy and on Christmas Eve, we will light the Christ candle.  And then, we will light 
candle after candle, sharing light with one another and hold them up on that silent night.  
Thomas Jefferson said, “A candle loses nothing when it lights another candle.”  The imagery 
that Jefferson captures in that statement is one I hope will help guide us through this Advent 
and Christmas season.  As we share hope, love, peace, joy and Christ with one another and the 
world around us, we lose nothing, we only gain…and we move one lit candle closer to the 
Realm of God.   
 
I treasure the light within each of you, I treasure seeing the glimpses of your goodness and 
grace.  Those moments are touch points with the Holy for me, lit candles that defy the 
darkness that fills our evening news and so much of what we carry in our own hearts.  My 
prayer for you this Advent season is that you will continue to light candles, both literally and 
with your lives.  My prayer is that we surrender to the quiet of the solitary flame that is God 
Incarnate and so let it fill us again that we take it out to a world in desperate need. 
 
Grace and Peace, 
Leigh 
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Worship  
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Sacraments celebration, music program, 
readers, bulletin, ecumenical worship,  

church décor. 

 Mary’s Place Giving Tree  We are out  of Christmas 
gift tags for the Mary's Place Giving Tree. If you still 
want to donate you can put in extra money for shoes 
($20 a pair).  Money and tags should be turned in by 
December10th .   
 

Christmas Eve Offering  The offering received 
Christmas Eve is going to Puerto Rican hurricane 
relief through the Presbyterian Disaster Relief 
Fund. 
 

December IFCH Dinner  The VPC IFCH meal is 
December 21. Please sign up at coffee hour.  The 
dinner lasts from 4:30-6:30 PM.   
 

Purposeful Service  
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Scholarship, Mary’s Place 

weekend/partnership, IFCH dinners, mission 
partner relations. 

 

Hospitality/Fellowship 
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Hospitality, Fellowship. 

Advent Services Church family and friends please 
join us for our Advent services during morning 
worship at 10:00 on December 6th, 13th, and 20th. 
There will be more information in our enews each 
week to prepare you for the upcoming Sunday 
service. Look for your weekly enews! Our 
Christmas Eve service will be on December 24th 
at 7:00 PM.  We want to invite all who have ever 
been, or ever thought about being, connected to 
our congregation to "Come Home for 
Christmas".  It seems like the perfect time of year 
to invite friends and neighbors and to encourage 
returnees.  What better gift can we give them?   
Let me know if you would like to contribute music 
to one of our services.  Brownie Carver - 463-5399 

Brunch at Church 
On December 11th at 10:00 AM, we will have our 
first Brunch at Church. This will be a combination of 
fellowship and worship. Join us for this reflective and 
joyful service. If you would like to help, please call 
Brownie at 795-6488. 
 
Calling all Singers 
The VPC choir will present the special music on 
December 18th. Your voices are truly appreciated. For 
more information, call Brownie. 
 
The VPC candlelight service will be held at 7:00 PM 
on Christmas Eve. We hope that you can be with us 
for this beautiful celebration. Music will be provided 
by island musicians. 
 
The 10:00 AM Christmas Day service will be held at 
VPC. Our Methodist and  Lutheran neighbors will 
join us for an informal, inspirational worship in carols, 
scriptures, and special stories. Please come and 
celebrate our Lord's birth. 
 
Elder Brownie Carver 

On  Sunday 12/11 Brownie will have an 
interactive service in the Social Hall.  Dust up on 
your Christmas Trivia for coffee hour on Sunday 
12/18.   
 
After the Christmas Eve service enjoy 
cookies/treats before heading home.   Coffee Hour 
on Christmas will be Cookies & Cider.  
 
Sweet treats & fun await everyone this month. 
Merry Christmas.    
 

Elder Kate Smith 

 The VPC Book Club meets on Friday December 15th 
at Skeffingtons at 6:30. We will discuss Christmas In 
Harmony by Phillip Gulley. Potluck and bring a 
wrapped book for white elephant game.   
 
Elder Al Ross Weston 

Celebrate this joyful season at VPC! 
 

We will be having Communion every 
Sunday of Advent 

 
Dec. 3rd  - Dedication of new hymnals to honor 
Shirley Blake.  Special Music by Jim Huff, Alison 
Bucklin and Sue Weston. 
 
Dec. 17th  - The choir will sing.  
  
Dec. 24th  - Christmas Eve Day! Barry Cooper will 
play the trumpet at the 10:00 AM service.  
 
Dec 24th - The Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 
with special music will be at 7:00 PM.  
 
Dec. 31st - The Methodist will join us for an 
ecumenical service.  

 
We hope to be a part of your Holiday! 

 

Elder Brownie Carver 
_________________ 

 

Liturgy Group and why you should 
CHECK IT OUT! 

Each week a group of 5 or 6 members of this 
church family gather together to work through the 
text for the following Sunday and create both the 
Call to Worship and the Unison Prayer of 
Confession.  We have honest, raw, heartfelt and 
sometimes challenging conversation.  We take very 
seriously that we are scripting words that others 
will both read and pray. We take our time listening 
to one another and to God.   
If you have been curious or interested in joining 
this group, feel free to drop in on Mondays at noon 
in the Chapel.  Come one time or come every time 
or come when you can.  And come prepared to 
share your heart and how the text speaks deepest to 
you.  Come with your questions, just come.  This 
group has become a meaningful place for honest 
sharing. 
 

Celebrate this joyful season at VPC! 
 
Dec. 3rd   Hanging of the greens.  
 
Dec. 10th  - The deacons will host a soup luncheon 
following the Worship service.  
 
Dec. 17th  - There will be a special coffee hour 
featuring Christmas cookies and games.  
 

We hope to be a part of your Holiday! 
 
Elder Brownie Carver 
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Faith Exploration 
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Bible study, Christian formation (all ages)  

 

 

Mission Resource  
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Financials, Building and Grounds 

.   
 
 

Faith Exploration   For December Pastor Leigh 
will be leading an Advent study on Sunday 
mornings. There is no material to pre-read. Come to 
listen and learn again as we await the birth of our 
savior. 
 
We will continue the discussing The Reason for 
God by Timothy Keller in January. 
 

Elder Diana Lilje 
 

Finance Report      November continued our strong 
financial position. We made our budgeted giving for 
the month and held the expenses in line. We should 
end the year on a positive note. 
 
Elder Diana Lilje 

Buildings and Grounds Report 
The Vashon Chamber of Commerce is once again 
stringing Christmas lights around the large spruce 
tree in front of VPC. The Chamber is providing the 
lights and will reimburse VPC for electricity. An 
Island wide celebratory lighting of the tree with 
caroling is scheduled for the evening of Saturday, 
Dec 2nd from 5:30-7:00 PM. 
While Carpe Diem and Creative Preschool were on 
Thanksgiving break, all fire extinguishers, 
sprinklers and alarms were satisfactorily tested. 
Another opportunity to interact with the families of 
these wonderful students will be attending Carpe 
Diem’s “Winter Celebration” program December 
14th, at 7pm in the sanctuary. 
The church received a very generous donation of a 
piano recently from Mary Ashby. We will enjoy this 
gift for many years. If you know of anyone who 
would like a free piano, the one in the narthex is 
available. 
We’re still trying to improve the VPC website 
www.vashonpreschurch.org. I’m trying now to add 
recordings of Pastor Leigh’s sermons. Do you have 
anything to add to it? Please contact me through the 
church office if you have any suggestions. 
We’re also hoping to train a few more volunteers to 
greet visitors and answer phones during office hours. 
This is a wonderful way to serve the congregation 
and community while enjoying all the activity that 
goes on in and around our building throughout the 
week. If you’re interested, call the office or speak to 
any of the present volunteers. 
Blessings, 
Jacq Skeffington 

Invitation and Outreach 
Team News 

Area of Responsibility    
New Members and Discipleship,  

Evangelism and Invitation 

Prayer and Love 
 

Elder Larry Commeree and I have been in a running 
conversation this fall about how to love Vashon well.  
We have hosted preschool moms for coffee, talked 
about ways to engage others in our community and 
how to come alongside the people of Vashon and 
simply love them for Love’s sake.  One way that we 
can love and care for others is to pray for them.  This 
building that we call our church is open to and 
shared with many other groups.  Starting on 
Wednesday, January 3rd, at 10 a.m., there will be 
a time of prayer in the Chapel to name and lift up 
the others that also call our building home.  Come 
once, come weekly, come when you can.  Just know 
there is space and there is time set apart to love 
Vashon well, starting with those who share our home 
together.  And there will always be candles to light.  
 
Pastor Leigh   
 



 

 

VASHON PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH DECEMBER 2017 

5 

Memorial Committee Report 
 
Due to several generous gifts to the Memorial Fund, 
the committee was able to make some decisions to 
spend some of the donations. New “Glory to God” 
hymnals were purchased and will be dedicated in  
memory of Shirley Blake on December 3. We also 
purchased some new bibles for the sanctuary so now 
everyone will have the same translation. 
Unfortunately, our majority bibles are no longer in 
print so the page numbers will still be different.  
Lastly, by the end of the month, we should have some 
more VPC coffee cups! 
 
Elder Diana Lilje 

 

Clerk’s Corner 
 
Session held its monthly business meeting on 
November 8 with all members attending.  Session 
reviewed the membership roll, as it is required to 
do annually, and removed one member.  Other 
members will be contacted as to their membership 
intentions.  Session discussed and approved a 
proposal to create a congregational care team, 
composed of people who wish to be of service to 
those in need, but who do not want to be (or are 
not eligible to be) a deacon.  After discussion, Jacq 
Skeffington was elected as a Second Alternate 
Commissioner to the 2018 PCUSA General 
Assembly.  Brownie explained the offer of a piano 
and the need for tuning and maintenance of the 
organ; session agreed to accept the piano.  Session 
also set two dates for December:  reception of new 
members on December 17 and a congregational 
meeting to elect elders and deacons on December 
10.  After brief discussion, session voted that the 
Christmas Eve offering will be donated to 
Presbyterian Disaster Agency for Puerto Rico 
hurricane relief.   Jacq reported on the progress of 
the Nominating Committee seeking elders and 
deacons, and summarized proceedings of the 
October Presbytery meeting.  Finally, session 
informally discussed the pastor’s terms of call, 
which will be set at the January congregational 
meeting. 
Session also held a special meeting on November 
19 to consider an offer from OMAX Corporation 
to buy back 1,500 shares of stock at $7.80 per 
share.  Session approved the sale and voted to use 
the proceeds to reduce the mortgage. 
 
Bob Spangler 
Clerk of Session 
 
 

 Deacon’s Report 
 

COMMUNITY VAN PROGRAM 
AVAILABLE TO ALL ISLANDERS 

 
There is a new transportation service available to all 
islanders.  You may have seen the two recent articles in 
the Beachcomber describing the program.  These vans 
could potentially take you to the airport (if prior van 
commitments on the island didn't interfere), Costco as 
well as a variety of places on Vashon.  No excuse for 
being unable to get to church or meetings now! 
 
The drivers are community volunteers with a clean 
driving record (of course) and there must be at least 2 
riders.  Here is the number to call when you want to set 
up a ride (must be 3 days in advnce please):  206/773-
7003.  Janet Welt will be happy to answer any 
questions you may have including fare information. 
Janet can also help if you want to become a driver for 
the program. 
 
We are hoping that many will be using this 
service.  The program will be evaluated in 90 days, so 
we want to be sure it proves itself valuable enough to 
be kept up.   
 
Beverly Skeffington  
 



 

 

VASHON PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH DECEMBER 2017 

6 

What’s on Your Mind ? 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We had a great discussion and many good ideas and suggestions “nailed” to the door on 
Reformation Sunday. Session will be sorting through and discussing the ideas presented 
by the group assembled that day.  Follow up and see if your suggestion has entered the 
decision and implementation level.  They will be interested to hear your thoughts.  Keep 
the conversation going…                                                     
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Want to keep Christ in Christmas? 
 

Feed the hungry, 
clothe the naked, 
forgive the guilty, 
welcome the stranger and the 
unwanted child, 
care for the ill, 
love your enemies. 
 

Mahatma Gandhi 

Although we sing, “All glory to God on High and on the earth be peace,” there seems to be today 

neither glory to God nor peace on earth. As long as it remains a hunger still unsatisfied, as long 

as Christ is not yet born, we have to look forward to him. When real peace is established, we will 

not need demonstrations, but it will be echoed in our life, not only in individual life, but in 

corporate life. Then we shall say Christ is born. Then we will not think of a particular day in the 

year as that of the birth of the Christ, but as an ever-recurring event which can be enacted in 

every life.  

Longest Night Advent Spiral Service 
Wednesday, December 20 at 7:00 p.m. 

 
 

Vashon United Methodist Church Fellowship Hall 
 
Please join us for an Advent Spiral Service on the eve of the shortest day of the year. This season of 
lengthening night and gathering against the cold is often difficult for those who grieve a loss, whether 
it is the loss of loved ones, the loss of opportunities, or the loss of health and vitality. 
In such times we gather for comfort and prayer, encouragement and hope. 
 
For this time of meditation, a spiral of evergreen boughs is arranged on the floor and golden stars are 
scattered along the spiral. After shared readings and prayers, contemplative music is played while 
each person in turn walks the spiral to its center and finds the Christ Candle, symbolizing the 
journey inward to encounter the light of Christ. Each person then lights a candle from the Christ 
Candle and walks back out, placing the light on the path to light the way for others. This simple act 
reminds us that we carry the light within us as a sign of love for the world: kindled by God through 
Christ. The Spiral Service is appropriate for all ages. 
 
Blessings, 
Rev. Paul Mitchell 
Pastor 
Vashon United Methodist Church 
 
 

 

"The space between a person doing their best to deliver a message of good 
news and the needy listener is holy ground." 

Fred Rogers 



 

 

 

 

Calendar December 2017 
(all events at VPC unless otherwise stated) 

VASHON PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH DECEMBER 2017 

Dec  
 2       Vashon Tree Lighting  5:30 PM     
 3       Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
 3       Advent Christian Formation 9 AM 
 3       Sunday Worship Service 10 AM   Communion 
 3       Hanging of the Greens after worship   
10      Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
10      Advent Christian Formation  9 AM  
10      Sunday Worship Service 10 AM  Communion 
10      Congregational Meeting to Elect Elders and Deacons  
10      Deacon’s Soup Luncheon after Worship 
13      Session Meeting 6:30 PM 
15      VPC Book Club Christmas Supper 6:30 PM at Skeffington’s 

          16      Bible Study  10 AM 
          17      Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 

17      Advent Christian Formation 9 AM 
 17      Sunday Worship Service 10 AM   Communion 
          17      Special Christmas Coffee Hour after Worship 
          24      Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
          24      Advent Christian Formation  9 AM 
          24      Christmas Eve Day Service  10 AM  Communion 
 24       Christmas Eve Candlelight Service 7 PM   
          31      Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
          31      Ecumenical Worship with VUMC  10 AM 

ONGOING ACTIVITIES 
Liturgy Group meets at noon on Mondays 

Fellowship breakfast meets at Sporty’s at 9:00 AM on Tuesdays 
 Prayer group meets Wednesday 1:30 PM at the Vashon Community Care Center. 

Please note:  Dates, times and events may change after publication.  Refer 
to the weekly e-News or Sunday bulletin for confirmation of details. 


